
 

 
SANDWELL METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984 - Section 14 2 
 

Temporary Prohibition of Cycle Lane at Dudley Port, Tipton 
 
The Borough Council of Sandwell hereby gives Notice that on 8th September 
2025 no person shall cause any cycle to proceed along the cycle lane at 
Dudley Port, Tipton which will be closed in a south westerly direction from 
outside the Royal Oak Public House to the south west side of the canal bridge 
and from adjacent street lighting column number 13 in a north easterly 
direction to the junction with Station Drive (south west side).  
 
Cyclists will be advised to dismount at the start of each cycle lane closure and 
proceed via the footway to rejoin the cycle lane after the closure.  
 
Parking bays in the area adjacent to the cycle lane closures will also be 
suspended for the duration of the works.  
 
The purpose and reason for the issue of this Notice is to facilitate urgent 
access for bridge inspection works by Haystoun Construction Limited on 
behalf of Sandwell Metropolitan Borough Council. 
 
This Notice will remain effective and in force from the 8th September 2025 
(09:30 – 15:30) and for a period not exceeding 21 days. It is anticipated that 
the work will be completed by the 8th September 2025.  
 
Any queries about the work taking place should be made to Gary Hough of 
Haystoun Construction Limited on 07762 745855. 
  
 

Dated 8th September 2025. 
 
 

M Jones 
 

Mike Jones – Monitoring Officer – Service Director Governance 
Sandwell Council House 

Oldbury 
West Midlands 


